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preachirig be the ministcr's great work, wvhatever aids 1dmi most
in sermon-miaking oughit to be our highiest desideratunm. Now,
wvhat we want in a sermon, to renider it rcally good, is God's
message and naning to mani. It is only truth that ever
can add inuchi to the grow ti, strength. and zeal of lufe.
WVe inay get without this, a religion that lias been called "la
mnere nusli of sentimient," but that is a type of Chrîstianity,
that NviIl not greatly benefit mnan. Without this we may also
get whiat inay be called a popular preacher, but îievcr a qreat
preacher. It requires insiglht and grasp of the trutlî to equip
the latter. And these are the men of real. powver in the church.
The strong and wvarîn spiritual life of the e-arly church is to be
associated witlî the profound study and insighit of the Church
Fathers, and the Reformation wîth the revival, of learniig. Nowv,
if truc prcaching consists ini the exposition and inceuleation of
the truth. that saves, and edîfies, it must be of the vcry finit
importance that the preacher should know whiat is ini the Old and
New Testaments; know întelligently as wclI as with the moral
understanding what Christ tauglit thirough thnPrepe en

This -is far and aN'ay the mnost practical. thing that a minîster
eau learn. The value o£ correct exegresis and sound Biblical in-
terpretation can scarccly ho over-estînatcd in their bearing upon
pulpit preparation. And whien wc consider the vast amount of
absolute rccklessness that, prevails in the interpretation and
application of the Word; the frequent use of passages clearly
Nwithout any study of the context fromn whicli they are taken;
throwing into thcm a neaning never droamied of by t'ae original
writer, and thus casting irreverence upon the Word, -ve sec liow
desirable it is that our students should become enaimoured of the
spirit of sound exegesis. Hence our desîre to sec the contcm-
plated Chair one of Greek Exegresis and New Testamnent Intro-
duction, rather than of Practical Training.

No one of course wvill deny the importance of spocial instruc-
tion in regard te Homileties and pastoral duties. We ail desire
to sec wvise, practical mon in our xinistry,-mcen of administra-
tive power, capable of inanaging everything connected with their
work " decently " and efficiently. And our College lias not over-
Iooked such inatters, and doubtlcss wvill not do so. It is on the
other hand te be frcely admitted that the advocates for a Chair


